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The LVIA Community Newsletter—Cherry Chapters—is a monthly publication by the Leona
Valley Improvement Association for and about the people of Leona Valley. Contents are

covered under copyright laws. Material may be quoted with source cited; other use requires
the editor’s or LVIA Board’s approval. The newsletter is published at the first of each month.

DEADLINE: ALL ARTICLES, INFORMATION AND SPONSORS COPY MUST BE 
RECEIVED BY THE 24TH OF THE MONTH BEFORE THE MONTH IN WHICH IT IS

TO BE USED. PLEASE INCLUDE CONTACT INFORMATION.

SERVING THE COMMUNITY
FOR OVER 70 YEARS
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Leona Valley Town Council website:
www.leonavalleytc.org
Email - lvtc@leonavalleytc.org

Remember that the Cherry 
Chapters is always available to 
be viewed online at our 
website: www.myleonavalley.
org.

The benefit is that you can 
see parts of it in color and can 
check for information even if 
you already threw away your 
hard copy!

Join us all on our social media!
The website for the Leona Valley 
Improvement Association is:
www.myleonavalley.org.
The Facebook page can be 
found at:  LVIA
Our Instagram account is:
LeonaValley.LVIA
4-H Racketteers website is:
https://sites.google.com/view/
leonavalley4h/home.
Facebook page is at: Leona 
Valley Racketteers. 



PAGE 2 LVIA COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER • CHERRY CHAPTERS AUGUST 2025

At Your Service…
Editor .........................................Peggy Fuller 270-0771

LVIA BOARD MEMBERS
President.  ………………………...Jeff Wright  818-519-9350
1st Vice President….….Kathy Owen 661-733-2295
2nd Vice President………………..Sal Rodriguez  818-447-1381
Treasurer …………………………Peggy Fuller 270-0771
Recording Secretary.  ........Sarah Bonham 310-614-7208
Corresponding Secretary ...........Sarah Pesses 661-839-9547
Newsletter Editor ........................Peggy Fuller 270-0771
COMMITTEES AND CHAIRS
Membership…………………. Peggy Fuller 270-0771
Community Queen Pageant ...Angie Hughes 547-0154
Building & Rental Schedules … … … . . Leeann Murray 
270-9205
Marquee & Sign  ................... LeeAnn Murray 270-9205

Miss Leona Valley … … … … . S o p h i a  G o r r i n d o
Gymkhanas/Arena……………………………….Vacant
Cherry Parade………………….Peggy Fuller  270-0771

LVIA MEETINGS
Leona Valley Improvement Association 
meetings are held in the Community 
Building at 8367 Elizabeth Lake Road.

General Meetings are on the third 
Thursday of each month starting at 7:30 
p.m. The public is welcome and invited 
to participate.

CHERRY CHAPTERS
SPONSORSHIP RATES

Business Card $25 per month
$200 per year (12 issues)

1/4 Page $40 per month
$320 per year*

1/2 Page $60 per month
$480 per year*

Full Page $100 per month
$800 per year*

Inserted Flyers $110 per flyer/per issue
(* 12 Issues)

Call Peggy Fuller 270-0771 for details
Our sponsors help underwrite the costs in-

volved in producing this newsletter. All sponsorship
spaces must be prepaid by the 1st of each month.
Checks should be made payable to the Leona
Valley Improvement Association (LVIA).

The information you wish to include as a
Cherry Chapters sponsor should be mailed to
the Leona Valley Newsletter, P.O. Box 783,
Leona Valley, CA 93551 or left in the Leona
Valley Improvement Association (LVIA) box in
Rancher's Market, located at the intersection of
Elizabeth Lake Road and 90th Street West.

LVIA is officially in its “slow season”, with most major events on hold 
until the weather gets cooler in the fall.  That said, the Gymkhana Queens 
are hosting a line-dancing fundraiser on the patio by the Lee Rackett arena 
on August 15. It’s a ”ladies-only” affair, with a live band, a DJ, a raffle, and 
a best-dressed contest. This is an alcohol-free event. The young Gymkhana 
ladies hope the community will come out and support their fundraiser by 
spending a terrific summer evening with them.  See the flyer on Page 1.

It's also time for 4-H to start their new year at the August meeting.  Now 
is the opportunity to sign up returning and new kids to one of the strongest 
and most admired 4-H groups in the state. 

On a personal note, my wife Laura and I have decided to move to the 
Coachella Valley, effective this month. We’ve been LV residents for nearly 
20 years and have thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Leona Valley has 
been that little slice of paradise that we had hoped for, with the people of 
LV being the key ingredient. Our upcoming life change will see warmer 
winters, much less property work, and a lot more golf in my future.  You 
won’t completely get rid of us since we plan to motor home back this way 
during the heat of the summers, and will likely accept some gracious 
invitations to occasionally “plug in” at some LV friends’ homes.

After nearly a full term as President of LVIA I can tell you that it has 
been an honor and wonderful experience to be part of a Board that has made 
great improvements to the way we organize and lead events, along with 
how LVIA manages itself and its property. The LVIA has a long and proud 
tradition of bringing fun and engaging events to the residents of our valley. 
These events are what binds us together, with the Cherry Festival and 
Parade being the culmination of each year’s event schedule.

    The LVIA Board is going to experience some turnover this coming 
election cycle and just like when the Town Council put out its call for new 
members last year, LVIA needs to do the same this month. The official 
Election Notice can be found in this month’s newsletter on Page 10.  To 
emphasize, we need candidates to submit write-ups for their candidacies in 
August, with elections slated for September. A candidate runs for a 
particular position, not just to be a member of the Board.  All positions are 
technically available to be applied for (President, 1st VP, 2nd VP, Treasurer, 
Secretary, Communications Coordinator), but future communiques will 
announce which positions are actually vacant. There will be a few, 
including President.  Please highly consider being part of LVIA’s 74 year 
old history, and help bring fun and togetherness to our amazing community.

Thanks to all of the friends, neighbors, and acquaintances I met along 
the way. It was a great last year with a terrific bunch of LVIA Board 
members, as well as a great 20 years of being part of the Leona Valley 
family!

Thanks, Jeff Wright (cresta5555@gmail.com).

From the LVIA President’s Desk…
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                    LEONA VALLEY GYMKHANA QUEENS ARE BUSY!
Our Leona Valley Gymkhana Queens are working hard to represent our community, first with their great float in 

the Cherry Parade and a plinko game fundraiser at the Festival, and then by bringing back the Queen’s Cafe at the 
monthly Gymkhanas.  Recently they had a lemonade stand at one of their homes and followed up the next day with 
more drinks and cookies at the 49ers Days in Lake Hughes.  Here they are, so you can get to know them better.

     JORDI WILLIAMS       ALLIE HONEYCUTT                 QUORRA YACOVELLI
          MISS CONTESTANT                             TEEN MISS CONTESTANT            JUNIOR MISS CONTESTANT

SCARLETT McGALLIARD          GREYSAN WRIGHT                  TESS McGALLIARD
    LITTLE MISS CONTESTANT                    SWEETHEART CONTESTANT                   SWEETHEART CONTESTANT

PIPER DOWNING                  AURORA YACOVELLI                     NORA DOWNING
   JUNIOR MISS CONTESTANT                     YOUNG MISS CONTESTANT             YOUNG MISS CONTESTANT
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FIREARMS & AMMO SALES
• Tents
• Hammocks
• Cooking Gear
• Bags & Packs
• Sleeping Bags
• Portable Power & Lights
• Airguns & Gun Accessories

550 Rancho Vista Blvd. Suite G, Palmdale 93551

661-230-9688 • www.BEEEFT.com

Thank you for voting for us!
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Kindness is the most tender and powerful way of
leaving a memory inside people’s hearts.

-Dodinsky

To: _______________________________________

From:______________________________________

Good for one Act of Kindness
______________________________

(Please pick something from your heart to pass on)

Hello neighbors!   

I am publishing these coupons of kindness 
each month for you to share with family, friends, 
and neighbors around town.  I would love to see 
you share a photo of your experience.

Post your kindness nomination on the Leona Valley 
Improvement Association Face-book page or send what 
you did to my email at kathy.owen919@gmail.com or 
my phone 661-733-2295. The Board will pick a winner each 
month. I am sponsoring a $25 gift card to a local restaurant 
for the presenter! All ages are welcome!….. by Kathy Owen

 Welcome to the “Kindness Corner”

The Hughes-Elizabeth Lakes  
              Women’s Club

The LWC is a philanthropic organiza�on dedicated to helping 
others not only in the local area but also beyond these borders.

Mee�ngs are held the second Wednesday each month except 
December when we break for our annual Christmas party.  We meet at 
11 am in the Lakes Community Center on Elizabeth Lake Road.  All 
ladies of the Lakes and Valleys area are welcome.

The LWC holds many fun events during the year, the biggest being 
Casino Night.  In addi�on, most of the Lakes Community Center 
projects find the LWC helping in some way.

The majority of our �me and effort goes to making turtle pillows, 
lap blankets, and quilts for the Painted Turtle Camp.  The mee�ngs for 
sewing these items are held most Mondays from 10 am to 2 pm.  We 
take a break for a potluck lunch at noon.

Be a part of the fun and fellowship by calling our President, Judy 
Miller at 661-609-4822.  You can also look us up on Facebook at 
Hughes-Elizabeth Lakes Woman’s Club.

RACKETTEERS 4-H STARTING A NEW 
YEAR

The Leona Valley Racketeers 4-H Club is hosting their Open 
House for the community on Monday, August 18th at 6:30pm! 
The event will be at the Leona Valley Community Building at 
8367 Elizabeth Lake Road. There will be an introduction on what 
4-H is, and the projects offered, including; livestock, arts and 
crafts, cooking, and more! Come check out what the Racketteers 
are all about, how much fun we have, and make new friends!  
    My name is Avery Mullen and I am the new Club Reporter. 
This is my first club officer position and I am so excited for the 
next 4-H year! I just did my first year in the swine project, and I 
love to show pigs! Besides 4-H I enjoy gymnastics, hanging out 
with my friends, and going shopping. I hope to see more of our 
community members at the Open House!
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Hughes-Elizabeth Lakes Women’s Club
ICE CREAM SOCIAL ANYONE???

Our club members would like to invite our community to our first “Ice Cream Social”. It 
will be held at the Lakes Community Center in Lake Hughes. The date is Saturday, August 
23rd  from 3-5 pm. There will be lots of ice cream and many toppings to put on it.

Take time to look through the History room inside the center. This building has been here since 1934 and was 
built by the Civilian Conservation Corps. Our small area has a lot of history and there are many artifacts to learn 
from and enjoy.  And check out the old Fire Engine in the back that is being restored!

Working so hard on so many projects it seemed time for another outing. So off to Santa Monica Pier we went on 
the bus out of Palmdale. What a beautiful day. The weather was perfect and so we walked the pier taking in all 
the sites and shops. Time was spent watching the fishermen drag in a lot of seaweed and then it was time for 
lunch. After that we loaded into the bus for the trip home. It was a lovely day.

Our next project was 49er Days. We had a float in the parade and almost all our members were on it!  We also 
had a table in the building with a video of last year’s events and projects.  We welcome all questions from any 
woman interested in getting out of the house and joining a group of fun-loving ladies.  In addition to all this we 
also helped at the front door.  Hope you all came out and had a good time.

We also want to announce a new member to our club. She is Maggie Konik. It is a sincere welcome to her and 
she will be a benefit to our club.  Information on our club is available on our Facebook page at Hughes-Elizabeth 
Lakes Woman’s Club or call our President Judy Miller at 661-609-4822.

WEST ANTELOPE VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY
We had a wonderful time on our field trip to the History Room at the Lakes Community Center 

in July. Everyone enjoyed seeing the photographs, artifacts, and documents showing the history 
of West Antelope Valley which are on display.  The history of the Lakes Community Center is also 
very interesting, as it was built almost 100 years ago by the CCC (Civilian Conservation Corps).  
And their restored Fire Engine was a big hit!  Our next meeting on Monday, August 4, will be our 
annual BBQ at the Lazy T Ranch, starting at 5pm.  Everyone is welcome to come see the ranch 
and all of Jay Tremblay’s great collections.

COMMUNITY RECYCLING SERVICE
The LVIA continues to provide this well-used service to our residents. As many of you know, there are 6 
dumpsters on an upper LVIA property parking lot that are dedicated to cardboard and other recycling. The 
dumpsters are emptied once a week by Waste Management. However, there are many weeks when all the 
dumpsters are overflowing well before the end of the week. Residents can help with this issue by breaking down 
their boxes before placing them into the dumpsters. Flattened boxes make all the difference! Thanks for taking 
the extra minutes so that all can enjoy the service each week.

Lakes & Valleys Ar� Guild
The Gallery is hosting a juried show for the month of August.  Artist’s pieces were judged by an unbiased 

well-known art expert in Los Angeles and several winners chosen.  There is a large variety of beautiful art to 
admire and, perhaps, purchase!

Several new merchants have joined us recently with new and unique items for sale so which gives lots of 
options for shopping.  Our ongoing classes include the creative writing group, stained glass and mosaics, and 
acrylic paint pouring.  Also, Lori Antoinette will have an acrylic painting class on Saturday, August 2nd, from 5 
to 8pm.  Check out our website at www.lakesandvalleysartgallery.org.  And be sure to follow us on Facebook 
and Instagram.
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LAZY T RANCH
“Horse Boarding at its Best”

Tremblay Family Owners Operators

Beautiful Mountain Trails
Birthday Parties

Weddings & Events
4218 Elizabeth Lake Rd.
Leona Valley, CA 93551

Joe Mrs. T. Jay
Deceased Deceased 435-9837

(Not yet)
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The Summer is Here!

As the summer heat cranks up, so do the risks of your electronics overheating in your home. For one thing, 
high temperatures can wreak havoc on your computers, gaming consoles, and smart devices.   This can lead to:

Performance Slowdowns, Permanent Damage, Data Loss, Fire Hazards

Overheated devices lag, freeze, or crash. Disrupting  your work-from-home setup or gaming sessions.

Furthermore, excessive  heat can fry circuits, shorten device lifespans, or cause complete failure.

Overheating can corrupt files or cause hard drives to crash.  Potentially risking the loss of precious
memories, as well as critical work.

In extreme cases, overheated electronics can spark, posing a safety threat to your home.

Don't let soaring temperatures ruin your devices or your summer fun! It might not be immediately evident 
but keeping your home cool can also contribute to the longevity of your  electronic devices.

5 Tips from AC Dave Heating & Air to Prevent Electronic Overheating

    Maintain Optimal Room Temperature: Keep your home between 68-78 degrees Fahrenheit to prevent
 devices from working overtime to stay cool.
    Ensure Proper Ventilation: Place electronics in well-ventilated areas, away from walls, curtains, or

 cluttered spaces that trap heat.
    Clean Devices Regularly: Dust buildup can clog fans and vents, causing overheating. Use compressed

 air to keep devices clean.
    Use Cooling Accessories: Invest in cooling pads for laptops or external fans for gaming consoles to

 reduce heat buildup.
    Monitor Your AC System: A reliable air conditioner keeps your home and devices cool. Schedule regular

 maintenance to ensure it's running efficiently.

Trust AC Dave Heating & Air to Keep You Cool!

At AC Dave Heating & Air, our professional and trustworthy team are here to keep your home comfortable. 
This will  assist in keeping your electronics safe. We'll expertly check your thermostat to confirm it's working 
correctly and suggest simple fixes to optimize your cooling system. We’ve got you covered no matter if it’s 
working from home, staying connected with friends and family, or keeping the kids cool while they do 
homework or play with friends. Stay out of the harmful heat and enjoy your home comforts with peace of mind.

Visit our website or Call Today!

Contact AC Dave Heating & Air today for a thermostat check or cooling system tune-up! Visit www.
acdaveheatingandair.com or call (661) 270 1961 to schedule your appointment. Let's keep your home cool, 
safe, and tech-friendly all summer long.

  AC Dave Heating & Air - Serving The Lakes & Valleys, SCV, SFV, and the A.V. with pride since 2006!

STAY COOL, STAY SAFE, PROTECT YOUR ELECTRONICS 
TIPS BY AC DAVE HEATING & AIR
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LEONA VALLEY IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION 
Board Member Election Notice

The Leona Valley Improvement Association Board’s 2024-25 year of service is coming to a close. The annual 
election for a new Board will be held on September 18, 2025, with the members being seated on October 2, 2025. 
New candidates are being encouraged to run.  There are several vacant positions to be filled.

The Leona Valley Improvement Association (LVIA) was formed in 1949 for the promotion and betterment of 
Leona Valley residents. It is incorporated in the State of California as a non-profit organization. It has overseen many 
community activities and been a voice for the community for 75 years. LVIA owns and maintains the four-acre 
community center property at 8367 Elizabeth Lake Road.

The property includes the Community Building and the Lee Rackett Horse Arena, as well as Heritage Park and the 
1915 Leona Valley Schoolhouse, owned by the West Antelope Valley Historical Society. LVIA publishes the Cherry 
Chapters monthly newsletter for and about the people in Leona Valley. It is mailed to each household and included in 
our website and is paid for from funds raised by LVIA and sponsors of the newsletter. LVIA depends solely on 
membership dues, fundraisers and VOLUNTEERS for its support and operations.

The Community Building is used on a regular basis by many local groups for meetings, classes and events. 
These include Leona Valley Racketteers 4-H Club, Back Country Horsemen, Leona Valley Town Council, West 
Antelope Valley Historical Society and others. It is in this Building and on the surrounding grounds that the 
Community and Gymkhana Queens are chosen, that community governmental concerns are addressed, weddings, 
birthdays and memorials are held and the community enjoys social get-togethers and other events.

LVIA currently holds a General Meeting on the third Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m.  Meetings are open 
to the public and all residents of Leona Valley are encouraged to attend. The LVIA Board’s efforts are directed toward 
the improvement of life and living in our lovely valley and your support is earnestly solicited. Thousands of residents 
have devoted their time and energy to LVIA over many decades and, despite a few bumps along the way, kept our 
organization strong.

Everyone is encouraged to take the time to get involved in helping to keep our unique way of life by 
becoming a member of the Leona Valley Improvement Association Board.

If you would be interested in supporting our community and its interests by becoming an LVIA Board Member, 
please contact election Chair Peggy Fuller at 805-382-9914.

SUPPORT LEONA VALLEY TODAY
TOMORROW MAY BE TOO LATE!
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A Call to Service for

Leona Valley Town Council Candidates
On Tuesday, November 4, 2025, the Leona Valley Town Council will hold an election for open seats on the Town 
Council. Our rural community needs dedicated, service-oriented, Leona Valley residents to represent and protect the 
interests of Leona Valley citizens. As our community's governmentally recognized representative body, the Town 
Council serves as Leona Valley's liaison, "watchdog” and action arm in dealing with all government, business and 
regulatory entities which may influence the Valley's quality of life, interests and rural life style. Serving as a 
councilperson is an opportunity to make a concrete contribution to a unique community that we enjoy so much.

Duties and demands are modest and are compatible with those of work and family. Service is unpaid, except for the 
quiet gratitude of your friends, neighbors and government officials. Each council position carries a term of two 
years and Officers and Directors Liability Insurance is provided at the council's expense. Please consider applying; 
the rewards of service are well worth the effort.

Leona Valley residents willing to serve their community in this important capacity are encouraged to complete the form 
below. To be eligible, a candidate must be at least 18 years of age, a Leona Valley resident for at least two years and a 
registered voter, both within the Leona Valley CSD boundaries. In order to be included in our local newsletters, submit 
the form no later than September 20, 2025.  A "Meet the Candidates" program will be added to the Leona Valley Town 
Council meeting on Monday, October 13, 2025. The deadline for inclusion on the ballot is October 13, 2025.

For further information, please contact Town Council Treasurer Peggy Fuller at pfuller@leonavalleytc.org. 
Additional information and a copy of this form are available on our website at:  http://www.leonavalleytc.org.

Statement of Candidacy for Councilperson on the Leona Valley Town Council
Please submit to: Leona Valley Town Council Election Committee

P.O. Box 795
Leona Valley, CA 93551

Name:________________________________________Email:__________________________  
Address:_____________________________________________How long:________________
Phone numbers: ________________________________________________________________ 
I am a registered voter within the Leona Valley CSD boundaries. (yes or no):_______________  

YES, I AM WILLING TO SERVE MY COMMUNITY AS A TOWN COUNCIL MEMBER. 
Please enter my name as a candidate in the November 4, 2025 election for Leona Valley Town 
Council.

Signature:  Dated:

Candidate Biography:
Please submit a photo of yourself (in digital format) and provide a brief personal biography, stating 
why you would like to serve and how you will contribute to the Leona Valley Town Council and 
the community. We will submit your information to the local newsletter and post it to the Town 
Council web site.



COMMUNITY CALENDAR
August 4 - Monday - WAVHS meeting, 5 pm
August 11 - Monday - LV Town Council meeting, 7 pm
August 15 - Gymkhana Queens Hoedown Fundraiser
August 16 - Saturday - Firearm Safety Class, 9 am
August 18 - Monday - 4-H General meeting, 6:30 pm
August 21 - Thursday - LVIA General meeting, 7:30 pm

September 1 - Monday - WAVHS meeting, 5 pm
September 6 - Saturday - LVIA Gymkhana, 8 am
September 8 - Monday - LV Town Council meeting, 7 pm
September 15 - Monday - 4-H General meeting, 6:30 pm
September 18 - Thursday - LVIA General meeting, 7:30 pm
September 20 - Saturday - Garage Sale, 8 am
September 27 - Saturday - LVIA Gymkhana, 8 am

October 6 - Monday - WAVHS meeting, 5 pm
October 11 - Saturday - Oktoberfest
October 13 - Monday - LV Town Council meeting, 7 pm
October 16 - Thursday - LVIA General meeting, 7:30 pm
October 18 &19 - Gymkhana Queen Pageant
October 20 - Monday - 4-H General meeting, 6:30 pm
October 25 - Saturday - LVIA Gymkhana, 8 am
October 31 - Friday - Halloween Caravan

Dates are subject to change.  All events take place at the Leona Valley Community Building,
8367 Elizabeth Lake Road, unless otherwise noted.
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For Future Planning!

August 15 - G. Queens Dance

Sept. 20 - Garage Sale

October 11 - Oktoberfest

October 18-19 - Gymkhana
Queen Pageant

Oct. 31 - Halloween Caravan

Dec. 7 - Senior Dinner

Use this Zelle QR code to pay 
for your membership or any   
LVIA  events.


